Michigan Association of Professional Court Reporters

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes

Friday, April 24, 2009

Sheraton Lansing, Lansing, Michigan

I.
Call to Order. 5:38 p.m.

II.
Roll Call

Present:  President Lynne Zakrzewski, President-Elect Val Rissi, Vice President Marie Puchel, Secretary/Treasurer Kelli Werner, Sharon Sweet, Paul Brandell, LeeAnn Chasney, Cecile Gordon (left meeting at 6:40 p.m.), Candy Karr, Terri Zimmerman (left meeting at 7:50), Cheryl Anne Farmer, Executive Director.

III.
Sign Antitrust Documents


Those present signed and returned the antitrust documents.

IV.
President’s Message

President Lynne Zakrzewski welcomed the board and thanked them for taking the time to attend.

V.
Items of Business

A.
Approval of Minutes

Val Rissi made a motion that the minutes of the November 22, 2008 board meeting be approved as written.  Paul Brandell seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

VI.
Consent Agenda

The following were pulled for discussion:  Fall Convention, Lynne Zakrzewski; Executive Director’s report, Cheryl Anne Farmer; Membership report, Kelli Werner; Testing/Education, Cecile Gordon and Lynne Zakrzewski.

Candy Karr moved that the remaining items be approved.  Val Rissi seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried.

A.
Fall Convention

Lynne Zakrzewski asked for discussion from the board.  Cheryl Anne

Farmer and Marie Puchel reported that they had discussed a Wii theme.  

The current theme, according to Val Rissi, is “Survive Anything.”  Lynne 

Zakrzewski reminded everyone to continue thinking about it.  Cheryl 

Anne Farmer said she would distribute a timeline. 

B.
Executive Director Report

Cheryl Anne Farmer reported that she had a meeting with an independent agent able to offer different member benefits through various insurance companies.  Lynne Zakrzewski asked for a couple of weeks for the board to review and provide feedback.  There would be no cost to MAPCR.  

Cheryl Anne Farmer is looking for a company to process credit cards. Currently paying $7.50 per month.  She is working with a company called Leaders.  Rhonda Zacharias stated that she uses them and that there are several charges per month.  Cheryl Anne Farmer will continue to work on the issue.  

Cheryl Anne Farmer contacted our website service provider.  We can do 

passwords, but it’s based on the platform.  They charge $150/hr.  Sharon 

Sweet asked about using a different service provider.  Marie Puchel said 

we switched before and it wasn’t difficult.  Paul Brandell stated that he has 

a friend who does it and charges by the quarter hour.

C.
Fundraising

Val Rissi reported that the price of flash drives is prohibitive at this time, 

so the MAPCR store will not be carrying them at this time.  The store will 

be carrying new steno machine covers and handmade greeting cards.  

There was some discussion amongst the board about raffling off a writer.  Terri Zimmerman stated that through Stenograph, if the writer didn’t sell we wouldn’t be charged.  Lynne Zakrzewski stated that Florida has tickets for $100 for 75 tickets or $75 for 100 tickets.

Val Rissi reported that she had not had time to get the calendar done yet 

and she will work on it for fall.  Cheryl Anne Farmer will organize the monthly draws.

Sharon Sweet reported on the status of plans for the golf outing.  All 

participants will receive a golf umbrella.  Becky Russo is working on tee 

and green sponsorships.  16 tees are sponsored so far.  

D.
Membership 

The board received input sheets for a future member survey, which were 

completed and given to Kelli Werner.  There was discussion about calling 

non-renewing members.  Cheryl Anne Farmer will supply the Membership 

Committee chair with a monthly list of non-renewals and new members.  

E.
Testing/Education 

Lynne Zakrzewski reported that she cannot continue with CRR testing.  The board discussed the costs involved with testing.  Cecile Gordon stated that Judge Talbot is considering using NCRA for Michigan certification.  She wants to petition the board to have MAPCR take it over.  She just petitioned for RPR reciprocity and for students to sit without showing anything from school.  The board discussed the issue.  Sharon Sweet made a motion that Cecile Gordon submit a draft proposal to Val Rissi which will be voted on by the board to present to the Board of Review regarding taking over CSR testing.  Paul Brandell seconded the motion. Motion carried.

VII.
Reports of Standing Committees

A.
Awards Committee

The board discussed the current make-up of the committee.  Currently, 

Tami Smith is listed on the committee which is incorrect.  The committee 

consists of Cecile Gordon, Sharon Sweet and possibly Pat Hyland. 


B.
Finance Committee

Cheryl Anne Farmer reported that MAPCR continues to lose members.  

Spring Seminar did not reach expected budget amounts.  Current 

registration is at 67.  Cheryl Anne Farmer said she did her best to keep 

below budgets.   People are continuing to sign up for eJournal as well as 

most returned from last year.  We’re counting on fundraising.  

C.
Bylaws

Sharon Sweet reported that the changes will go out on August 5 to the 

members.  Lynne Zakrzewski asked for a motion to adopt the revisions to 

the policy and procedures in accordance with the directions of the board.  LeeAnn Chasney moved. Candy Karr seconded.  Motion carried.

VIII.
Reports of Special Committees

A.
Student Seminar/Career Day

Lynne Zakrzewski questioned whether or not MAPCR had or will participate in career days.  Rhonda Zacharias stated that she had previously participated in career fairs and presentations and that presentations to targeted audiences are more effective.  

The board discussed ideas for students at the fall conference.  Cheryl Anne Farmer stated that student session are only offered in the spring – a decision which was made to maximize student involvement at the one-day seminar because students have limited funds.

B.
Website    

Marie Puchel no longer wants to be involved in design and maintenance of the website.

IX.
Unfinished Business and General Orders

A.  
Test prep classes

Lynne Zakrzewski stated Patty Archambault has the information and will follow up.

B.
Job Security of Members and Non-Members

Marie Puchel stated that NCRA is no longer sending information to courts considering going to electronic recording.  Kelli Werner recommended MAPCR have a form letter to be sent to court administration outlining the benefits of a live reporter. Terri Zimmerman will send a draft to the board for review.  

C.
Bio Forms

Cheryl Anne Farmer passed out bio forms to board members who need to 

submit them.

D.
Summer Meeting  

There was discussion of whether or not we must hold a summer meeting.  

The bylaws say the number of meetings is at the discretion of the 

president.  In the fall we’ll add that conference call meetings are 

authorized.  Meeting date set for July 25, 8:00 a.m. by phone.

X.
New Business

A.  
Executive Director Contract

Cheryl Anne Farmer will propose her new contract at the July meeting. 

She is currently planning on proposing the status quo with items added by 

the board.  Lynne Zakrzewski asked for the board to review Cheryl Anne 

Farmer’s contract to see what could be removed so we can add website 

duties.

B.
MAPCR Blasts  

The board discussed the use, frequency and charge of MAPCR email 

blasts.  There was some concern as to whether or not blasts should be 

limited to purely court-reported-related information.  Cheryl Anne Farmer 

said there had been no complaints thus far.  At this time, the board deemed 

it acceptable to continue to keep the terms undefined. 

C.
NCRA Regional Seminars

The board discussed the impact of NCRA’s regional seminars on 

MAPCR’s conference attendance.  There was some discussion about 

removing the Spring seminar to save costs and allow for more focus on 

fall.  

XI.
Other Items of Business


A.
Record Times Deadline

Lynne Zakrzewski suggested changing the deadline of the April Record 

Times to allow more time for editing and proofreading around the 

conference.  Kelli Werner stated the date is somewhat fluid anyway, so a 

date change isn’t really necessary.

B.
Website Ad

There was discussion about placing an ad for Provenzano on website.  Some board members felt we should not place info on the site that we do not endorse. Kelli Werner suggested placing the ad in a section entitled Paid Advertisements.  Cheryl Anne Farmer will follow up.

XII.
Upcoming Dates 

Record Times deadlines: May 1, July 25, October 25, January 25

RMR, RPR,CBC/CPP/CRR exam, May 2, 2009

Golf Outing, June 26, 2009

Summer Board Meeting, July 25, 2009

Fall Convention, Kalamazoo Radisson, October 9-11, 2009

Fall Board Meeting, Friday, October 9, 2009, 9:30 a.m., followed by Strategic 

Planning at 1:00

Fall Board Meeting, Post-Convention, Sunday, October 11, 2009

RMR, RPR, CBC/CPP/CRR exam, November 7, 2009

XIII.
Adjournment


Val Rissi moved to adjourn the meeting.  LeeAnn Chasney seconded the motion.  

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kelli L. Werner, CSR, RPR, CRR, CBC

Secretary/Treasurer

